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1
PURPOSE

1.1
To advise Members of the overall cost of the scheme to improve the old rose garden in the castle grounds.

1.2
Relevance to the Council’s ambitions and priorities:

· Council Ambitions – To enhance the environmental qualities of the area.

2
BACKGROUND

2.1
Some time ago Committee agreed to a scheme to re-develop the old rose garden in the castle grounds.

2.2
Apart from the need to re-develop a rundown area within the park, the scheme was to involve a number of pupils from Ribblesdale Technology College who were at risk from exclusion.

2.3
The scheme was brought into the capital programme part way through 2005/06 on the understanding it would be self financing ie all expenditure would be met from external funding and there would be no impact on the Council’s capital resources.

3
CURRENT SITUATION

3.1
The final, total cost of the scheme was as follows:

	
	
	£

	
	2005/06
	35,880

	
	2006/07
	48,802

	
	2007/08 to August 2007
	1,503

	
	
	86,185


3.2
Funding was received from the following sources:

	
	
	£

	
	Rose Garden Grant from Market Towns Initiative
	28,000

	
	Castle Cement
	200

	
	Lancashire County Council grant
	31,000

	
	Arts Development Budget (within RVBC)
	4,880

	
	
	64,080


3.3
This leaves a shortfall of £22,100 for the scheme.

3.4
During the closure of the Council’s capital programme at the end of 2006/07, the overspend was offset against underspendings on other outdoor recreation schemes.  However due to match funding for these schemes, it has since come to light that this action is not possible and the slippage for these has been reinstated.

3.5
However, this still leaves us with the shortfall in funding for the Rose Garden.  There is no scope to incorporate this into other current capital schemes or from revenue budgets.  Therefore, I ask Committee’s approval to meet this from spare capital resources within the overall 5 Year Capital Programme.

4
RISK ASSESSMENT

4.1
The approval of this report may have the following implications:

· Resources – The scheme is overspent by £22,105.

· Technical, Environmental and Legal – None.
· Political – None.

· Reputation – The scheme met with the approval of a number of partners and has received many favourable comments from members of the public.
5
RECOMMENDED THAT COMMITTEE
5.1
 Note the contents of this report; and

5.2
Ask Policy and Finance Committee to utilise spare capital resources to meet the shortfall of £22,105 on the Rose Garden Capital Scheme.
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For further information please ask for Chris Hughes

, extension 4479.
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